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Dear All,

We understand the controversy regarding the need for urgent fluid and electrolyte placement versus the dangers to health workers of placing intravenous cannula in patients with Ebola in low resource settings. We remain of the view that insufficient levels of hospital-level resources providing adequate ethical and evidence-based treatments are being made available to West African patients. MSF (Doctors without borders) have done more than any other organization to provide treatments for this terrible disease and rather than criticizing them, the health and donor communities from well-resourced countries should provide more appropriate and adequately equipped facilities in which health workers can safely work.

We stated the following in a blog post in the British Medical Journal two months ago http://blogs.bmj.com/bmj/2014/11/13/david-southall-and-rhona-macdonald-more-resources-are-urgently-needed-to-treat-ebola-in-west-africa/

'Although national and international health workers are doing their best to provide humane care to west African patients in existing Ebola isolation and treatment units, according to our personal experience in Liberia, too few of them are able to provide treatment of a minimum international and medically ethical standard for a disease with a potential 70% survival rate.

Treatments with appropriate oral, intravenous, or intraosseous electrolyte solutions; blood products; anti-emetics; antacids; and adequate analgesia (including morphine when needed), all supported by carefully documented vital signs and basic laboratory measurements, are essential. The focus must be on ethically adequate medical treatment, not just isolation, and must include adequate nutrition.' 

In their article in the Lancet in December 2014, Ian Roberts and Anders Perner provide further support for the need for providing effective, evidence-based, management for the severe dehydration and electrolyte imbalance that is a hallmark of Ebola http://www.thelancet.com/pdfs/journals/lancet/PIIS0140-6736%2814%2962316-3.pdf

Here is a link to the section on intraosseous emergency fluid replacement (from our new textbook on the hospital care of pregnant women, newborn infants and children in low resource settings) http://www.mcai.org.uk/#!textbook-for-hospitals/c1sd8
explaining in detail how to undertake this procedure, which we hope you find useful. http://media.wix.com/ugd/dd2ba4_7e7738ff635b4a399fca9924708c3451.pdf

And of course, other components of high dependency care for patients with Ebola such as adequate analgesia, (as outlined in our BMJ blog http://blogs.bmj.com/bmj/2014/11/13/david-southall-and-rhona-macdonald-more-resources-are-urgently-needed-to-treat-ebola-in-west-africa/ ) are also vital and ethically warranted. 

Professor David Southall OBE, MD, FRCPCH and Dr Rhona MacDonald MBChB, MRCGP, MPH, DCH, DRCOG 
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